
BECKER YOUTH SPORTS ASSOCIATION
BECKER COMMUNITY CENTER 

MAY 6, 2011

MEMBERS ATTENDING: 
Tim Buchholz, Teresa Steiner, Sherry Hubbard, Linda Buchholz, Angie Leslie, Lisa 
Peterson, Becky Andres, Troy Berning, Lori Molus, Valerie Hanson, Theresa Slominski, 
Brandon Kent, Brian Kolbinger

CALL TO ORDER:
Meeting called to order at 7:25 p.m. by Tim. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
Welcome and introductions.
Tim talked about BYSA and raising money through the meat raffles, bingo and pull tabs.  
He told the sports how important it is that Gily’s continues to be a successful business.
We will hold a golf tournament again this year.  We would like it to be bigger than last 
year’s with the potential to raise more money.  We would like to see each sport sponsor a 
hole.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
April minutes were read by Teresa.  
M/S/P (Mike/Angie) to approve the minutes pending the correction to the refund amount 
stated in the Gambling report.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Mike handed out the Balance sheet and the P & L Statement as of 12/31/10.
Tennis and Volleyball have accounts, but they do not show up on the report because he has 
not gotten any statements from the bank for those two sports.
We had $90,647.00 in Total Assets.  $3250.00 of this is the Jaycee’s scholarship fund.
The P & L statement shows the individual sports’ incomes and expenses.  The 
organization’s total income was $231.067.48
The total expenses for the organization were $245,066.19.
There was a Net Loss of $13,997.22.
M/S/P (Angie/Teresa) to approve the Treasurer’s Report.

GAMBLING FINANCIALS: (Sherry Hubbard)
The April P & L and Balance sheets were handed out.
The P & L Previous Year Comparison was handed out.
Because Gily’s was closed in April, we made $450 on one meat raffle.
Our checking account balance is $2400. 
Sherry encouraged all the sports to support youth sports by attending the meat raffles, 



bingo and pull tabs.  Without Gily’s, BYSA would have no income. 
We will transfer our storage unit from Clear Lake to Becker.  
Sherry thinks she may have sold the safe. 

M/S/P (Tim/Teresa) to approve the financial report for gambling.
Typical expenses each month include: rent, machine rent, payroll, costs of games.
Expected expenses for May:
Rent $45.00
Quarterly taxes, payroll and taxes $1000.00
Cost of games $1000.00
Equipment $200.00
Supplies $150.00
Auditors/Accounting fees $50.00
Storage $60.00
Payroll taxes
Expected total expenses for May are $2505.00.
 M/S/P (Angie/Linda) to approve May expenses.

FINANCIAL REQUESTS FROM GAMBLING:
There were no financial requests discussed.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Linda will update our by-laws.
We will send information about the golf tournament to the sports as it becomes available. 

NEW BUSINESS:
The individual sports reported on their participation and fundraising. 

Boys’ Lacrosse – Brandon Kent.  They just started up .  There are 31 boys, grades 6 – 11.  
They have a middle school team and a JV team and are considered a club sport.  They will 
be looking for more funds to cover their start-up costs.
Swimming – Valerie Hanson.  They have 45 girls, grades 7 – 12.  They had a very good 
season and they are involved in a few fundraising activities.
Becker-Big Lake Blue Line Club – HS hockey – Lori Molus.  They had 24 varsity players.  
Becker High School is trying to cut their program.  There is a meeting set up for May 12 
(with Big Lake and Monticello) to discuss this.  There is the possibility of them becoming 
self-funded.
Wrestling – Troy Berning, Becky Andres – They had 90 youth (K – 6) in their “feeder” 
program for MS – Varsity.  The youth had a very successful season, doing quite well at 
their tournaments both as teams and individually.  They help fund summer camps and 
Rumble on the Red.  They have “Becker Sundays” open gym and youth tournaments as 
fundraisers.  This year they will be sponsoring a two day “Gopher Camp” as well.



Soccer – Lisa Peterson. They had 6 traveling teams, ages 9 – 14 and one boys’ U10 team.  
They are down to 5 traveling teams.  This is their second season as traveling teams.  They 
have had some problems with vandalism at the BAC (ripped goal nets…).  They are 
currently doing an apparel fundraiser.
Diamond Club – Brian Kolbinger.  Their numbers are down slightly.  They have 180 youth 
players and 150 junior players.  They are self-sufficient cost-wise.  They are working with 
the city for use of the concession stand.
Gymnastics – Sherry Hubbard.  They support girls youth through high school.  Their 
program is putting Becker on the map as far as gymnastics is concerned.  They had a very 
successful season!  They currently have three junior teams (2 are competitive) plus 100 
youth in the community ed program.  This year they replace their floor with help from 
BYSA and their own fundraising.

Youth Football – Mike Walberg.  They had 74 6th graders (4 teams) and 93 4th and 5th 
graders (5 teams).  Their numbers are dropping but they still have the lowest fees in the 
league.  They are also experiencing some changes in their league make up.

NEXT MEETING…
The next meeting will be held June 1, 2011 at the Becker Community Center.  The request 
meeting will start at 7:30 and the general meeting will start at 8:00.   

ADJOURNMENT:
M/S/P (Becky/Linda) to adjourn the meeting at 8:43 p.m.   


